RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS
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April 22, 2025

RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF

SILVER DOLLAR METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD:
Tuesday, April 22, 2025, at 9:15 a.m. in the Conference Room at the Black Hawk Public Works Facility, 987 Miners Mesa Road, Black Hawk, Colorado; and via Zoom platform. 

ATTENDANCE:
A regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Silver Dollar Metropolitan District, Gilpin County, Colorado, was called and held as shown above and in accordance with the applicable statutes of the State of Colorado, with the following directors present and acting:




Marcus Rohrbaugh, President




Chris Cramer, VP



Ed Smith, Treasurer
John East, Director - via Zoom
Amanda Hansen, Director

Steve Sirianni, Director 
Jeannine Magdefrau, Director - via Zoom
Absent: Steve Peate
Todd Holland, Ramblin, and Lynnette Hailey, District Manager/Secretary, were also present.
CALL TO ORDER:


President Rohrbaugh called the meeting to order.  
ANY ADDITIONS OR CORRECTIONS TO THE AGENDA: None. 
DISCLOSURES OF POTENTIAL CONFLICTS OF INTEREST:


The Board noted that on behalf of the Directors of the District, general disclosure forms had been filed with the Secretary of the District and with the Office of the Colorado Secretary of State. The Board members noted no revisions.
Consideration OF MINUTES:


Manager Hailey presented the March minutes. 

With no Board comments, upon motion duly made and seconded, the Board unanimously approved the minutes of March 25, 2025, as presented
STATEMENT OF CLAIMS:

Manager Hailey presented the April Statement of Claims for $100,286.06. Following discussion and upon motion duly made and seconded, the Board unanimously approved the March Statement of Claims as presented.

FINANCIAL REPORT:


Manager Hailey presented the April 14, 2025, Financial Report prepared by Colorado CPA Company. This report comprises the combined balance sheet and related statement of revenues, expenditures, and changes in funds available as compared to the annual budget. Hailey reported that the total liabilities and equity were $5,199,374 as of this report. 

With no further discussion, the Board unanimously accepted the financial report as presented.

NEW BUSINESS: 
a. Ramblin: additional run at either 3 am or 3:30 am, discussion and possible action: - Todd Holland indicated that their revenues are down, but to include an additional run would be an additional $ 650+/- per day to accommodate this request. This would equate to $ 68,000+/-annually, if run on weekends 2 nights per week. If this were to be covered through an adjustment to the SDMD monthly bus wrap subsidies, this would increase the cost $ 400+/-/- per bus wrap, per month (based on the existing 13 bus wraps). 

President Rohrbaugh stated that his concern is that the expected increase in cost of approximately $68,000 would be passed on to the SDMD in its entirety, as it appears Ramblin is unwilling to assume any of the risk by offsetting the ticket price.

Mr. Holland indicated that it may just be a shift in the ridership with no new customers/employees, but he would need to evaluate that. 

Director Cramer asked if Ramblin could conduct a ridership survey to solicit feedback as to who would use a 3 a.m.–3:30 a.m. return and whether it would be an exchange in their normal trip. Mr. Holland indicated they could review this. 
Mr. Holland then asked which location the board was thinking of. Arvada’s last trip back is scheduled for 12:15 a.m., and another trip back after that to Lakewood. Also, was the board thinking about every day or just on weekends? 
Director Magdefrau indicated that the last bus run to Lakewood always seems to have an overflow issue. Mr. Holland stated that when they experience an overflow, another bus comes up to pick those people up. Typically, the 10:10 p.m. bus has an overflow. 

President Rohrbaugh asked if pushing the 2:10 a.m. bus to 2:30 a.m. was an option. Mr. Holland stated that it is, but he would like to review the ridership counts for the Lakewood and Aurora trips. 

After further discussion, Mr. Holland stated he would correct the spreadsheet sent out late yesterday and give it to Manager Hailey tomorrow. He would also evaluate moving the last Arvada trip to 3 a.m. – 3:30 a.m. to accommodate the last shift of employees better, but he would like to review the ridership data before making that change. He will evaluate a ridership survey and provide that feedback to Manager Hailey.

With no additional discussion, the Board thanked Mr. Holland for attending and looked forward to receiving further input from him soon.

OLD BUSINESS: 
a. P2P's Huntsman Segment/road closure – Manager Hailey reported that the closure starting on 9 p.m., Sunday, 4/20, and is scheduled to run through 7 p.m., Saturday, 4/26. Hailey said she would continue contacting Scot Grossman to see if the project could be completed sooner.

b. Visit Black Hawk website, 2025 Digital Visibility Approach recommendations - Manager Hailey indicated she sent this information to the Board again on 3/26. 

Manager Hailey asked if the Board was interested in updating the FB page. She was asked how many clicks we had received. Hailey will reach out to Cohn to get that information, understanding that most people going to this website click through to the casino of their choice. The consensus of the board was that if the FB page is not utilized, just have it removed.

Due to budgetary restraints, the Board will not consider the other recommendations (Increasing the SEM budget, Site retargeting, or social media) at this time. They will review these in the 2026 budget cycle.

c. Traffic Counters: In the City and on SH 119 - Manager Hailey stated she is waiting to hear from Tom Isbester, BH PWD, on whether the city will cover the cost for the counters or if they would like to split that cost with the SDMD. 

d. Gilpin Housing Authority - Manager Hailey asked if the Board would like her to attend these meetings. The board consensus was yes, but to be sure, it is understood that the SDMD and/or BH Casinos are not contributing financially at this time. 

MANAGER’S REPORT: 
a. Cohn Marketing website administrator - ali@cohnmarketing.com 
b. Cohn Marketing 1Q report – Manager Hailey stated she sent the Board the 1Q report, and if, after review, anyone had any questions or comments, they should reach out to her.

c. WRC weekly ad for the HARD District with casino logos/shared cost with the City Manager Hailey stated she would have that invoice on the May Statement of Claims.

d. Westword Advertising, including social media—Manager Hailey stated she had sent this proposal out to everyone on 4/10. Is there any interest? After a brief discussion, the board consensus was that this is not budgeted this year, and for the cost, they did not see a benefit.

e. 2026 Marketing/planning for the dual milestones of the Nation’s 250th Anniversary and Colorado’s 150th Anniversary—discussion, including consideration of participating jointly with the city on financing the drone show on 7/4/26 and begin planning for events on 8/1/26.

After the board discussion, the consensus was that individual casinos would work on their events and that we would evaluate cost sharing of the drone show during our 2026 budget cycle. Hailey will get cost estimates from the city once they have those.

f. HARD DISTRICT marketing concept and plans for 2025 Founder’s Day event—the consensus of the Board was that they would put the Discount Shopping cards at their casinos, but they need to quantify the discounts and list the days and hours those businesses are open. 

g. Road Closure/Delay notices – sent out as received.

h. SH 119 & Main Street electronic gate – no update at this time.

i. Rim Rock parking & bus facility plan – no update at this time.

j. Quarterly Police Report – Manager Hailey indicated she sent this out to the Board. If there are any questions or comments, please get back to Hailey 

k.
Road Closure/Delay notices - sent out upon receipt.

l.
SH 119 & Main Street electronic gate - no update currently.

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS: None.
AUDIENCE COMMENTS: None.
ADJOURNMENT:


There being no further business to come before the Board at this time, the meeting was adjourned.


The foregoing constitutes a true and correct copy of the minutes of the above-referenced meeting and was approved by the Board of Directors of the Silver Dollar Metropolitan District.  





_____________________________________________






Lynnette Hailey





Secretary
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